WHITNASH TOWN COUNCIL

HALL AND PLAYING FIELD (GENERAL) COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held on 31st October 2019 at 7.00 p.m. in the Whitnash Town Council office, Franklin Road, Whitnash

PRESENT Councillors: A Barton

S Button Mrs J Falp W Pickett

Town Clerk: Jenny Mason

IN ATTENDANCE: Cllrs T Heath, T Shepherd and Dave Herbert

30/19 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Sparkes. Apologies were accepted.

31/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the start of the meeting.

32/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2019 as circulated were approved and signed as a true record.

33/19 MATTERS ARISING OUT OF THOSE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

34/19 HALL AND PLAYING FIELDS CONTRACTS / RENEWAL DATES

Fire extinguishers at the hall were serviced in October 2019.

Grass cutting contract - A quotation for the grass cutting contract was received from the current contractor. Currently pay £537.14 per month April – Oct (7 months) annual cost £3759.98 plus Vat. We had a 2year contract 2018 and 2019.

New charge will be £553.25 per month which assuming it is paid for 7 months April-Oct annual charge £3872.75 for the next 2 years 2020 and 2021. Annual Increase £112.77.

The Grass Cutting Tender notice for 2020 – 2021 will be publicised.

35/19 ONGOING PROJECTS, ACTIONS AND DECISIONS

The lower gate on the height restrictor at Acre close will be removed from the list as this will be removed when construction on the new hub starts.

The area behind Rowley Road will be opened up, strimmed and the canopies of the trees lifted. Suggested that bluebells and snow drops could be planted there to create a woodland area.

36/19 INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT

The income and expenditure report as at 23rd October 2019 was forwarded to Members. There is an overspend on shutter maintenance at the hall.

37/19 PRECEPT 2020 - 2021

Cllr Barton explained various savings that could be made on the hall precept for 2020 – 2021. There is funding that can be transferred to the Civic Centre and Library. Cllr Barton worked through the list indicating possible savings / increases where necessary. A gardener (on an ad hoc basis) will be included in the precept to attend to flower beds etc. Money needs to be spent on the basketball court and this work will be carried out in the new financial year. Improvements to Chapel Green will be undertaken in the current financial year. Kerry is currently working on the precept figures. Members voted in favour of the proposed changes.

38/19 COMMUNITY HUB GRANT INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT

A copy of the Community Hub Grant income and expenditure report was emailed to Members for information.

39/19 WHITNASH COMMUNITY HALL

Window broken at the Community Hall over past weekend. Crime number obtained. Asked Police to check CCTV footage.

There is a toilet leaking in the ladies' section.

40/19 WHITNASH OPEN SPACES

Access gate onto Washbourne Playing Fields – a resident in Rowley Road has erected a new fence which includes an access gate onto Washbourne Playing fields. Members were not in favour of gates onto the playing field. A letter will be sent to the occupier.

31 Washbourne Road — resident has requested that the birch trees overhanging the property along with the saplings are removed as there could be potential root damage to drive. Dobson Lane bench — Members proposed that this bench is relocated to Acre Close playing field once the Civic Centre and Library project is complete. Noticeboard at Acre Close shops — the Groundsman will remove this noticeboard and refurbish it and return it. Rail planters — the Groundsman will 'space' these out before the winter bedding is replanted.
41/19 CORRESPONDENCE There was no correspondence.
42/19 DATE OF NEXT MEETING The next meeting will be held on Thursday, 23 rd January 2020 at 7.00 p.m. There being no further business the chairman declared the meeting closed.

SIGNED DATE